

MINUTES OF THE LONG LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL VIRTUAL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 9th FEBRUARY 2021 AT 7.30PM VIA ZOOM
Present:
Chairman Cllr. Mr S Jones

(SJ)




Ms D Groves – Clerk


(Clerk)

Cllr. Mrs J Slack


(JS)


Cllr. Mr M Davison


(MD)

Cllr. Mr J Steed


(JSt)


Cllr. Mrs L Davison


(LD)

Cllr. Mr D Goodwin

(DG) 
Invited and Present: Borough Councillors Mr D Poole, Mrs S Bragg, Mr A Bearne

	
	
	Action

	01
	Welcome and Apologies for absence
Meeting was opened at 7.35pm. A warm welcome was offered to everyone present. Apologies for absence were received from BCllr. Mr D Poole on behalf of CCllr. Mrs Timms.
	

	02
	To Invite Members of the Public to speak on matters of concern
3 members of the public attended.  The new defibrillator has been installed at the Co-op; this now needs registering with the ambulance service and a code obtained for access and operation. Training was recommended for residents and for those that may need some training to give confidence in its use. Borough Councillors recommended contacting "Community Heart Beat and Community Support Officers" for training. Well done to all those involved in raising funds for the Defibrillator. Lawford Utd reiterated its football wants and needs. Council advised it is waiting to hear from RBC officers about organising a meeting to discuss a sustainable plan to accommodate all those concerned.
	

	03
	To Receive Declarations of Personal or Pecuniary Interests
No declarations
	

	04
	To Approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 12th January 2021
It was noted that at item 12 – post meeting note of minutes of 12th January 2021: hardwiring was installed to replace wireless links on 2 units.
It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Slack, seconded by Cllr. Mrs Davison to accept the minutes of 12th January 2021 as a true record, noting the above correction, 4 votes in favour, 1 abstention due to absence from the meeting.
	

	05
	To Receive Progress Reports on Outstanding Items not covered later on the Agenda

· Community Defibrillator has been installed at the Co-Op – for info.
· CCTV System – all cameras monitored and working perfectly – thanks again to Cllr. Mr Goodwin who has been instrumental in getting the system up and running and working correctly.
· Meeting held with RBC Sports Officers reference Lawford Utd pitch requests, RBC officers will contact and speak directly to the Club with an offer to help produce a 5-year sustainable plan for the club based on land available locally and realistic number of teams that can be accommodated. Officers will come back to the Parish Council and comment on requests made taking into account land available in Long Lawford parks. RBC Officers reported that due to reducing numbers of Adult teams playing football, the FA recommends that facilities for existing and future adult teams should continue to be strongly supported and encouraged.
	

	 06
	To Receive Borough and County Council Reports
Borough Councillor Mr Poole advised that as part of a leadership team, training and a new code of conduct was being considered for Councillors, including Parish Councillors, it was thought that this needed refreshing; this may be in the form of an on-line course – senior management team is looking at this.

Upcoming May elections will take place; there are 3 elections due, Borough Council, County Council and Police Commissioner. Cllr. Mr Poole is also part of a Cabinet working party to look at a possible newTown and Parish Council when devolution takes place, Cllr. Mr Poole is working closely with the National Association of Local Councils and Warwickshire Association of Local Councils together with leaders of other authorities; the Parish Council will be kept informed as to progress. It was noted that all messages sent by Cllr. Mr Poole to the Parish Council Clerk are acknowledged and forwarded onto Parish Councillors.
Borough Cllr. Mrs Bragg commented that whilst Covid19 cases are coming down, Rugby still had the highest number of cases in Warwickshire. Everyone was reminded to remain vigilant and follow the rules.

Borough Cllr. Mr Bearne advised that RBC continue to keep regulated services going as best as possible.

Borough and County Councillors left the meeting
	

	07
	Management/Finance & Administration

a)
Progress on the new Website – Cllr. Mr Jones advised that himself and the Clerk had now attended a 2hr training course on how to manage the new website. The website is ready to go live whenever the Council decides. Emails are ready to be set up when decision is made on how names are to be presented; names will be followed by @longlawfordparishcouncil.co.uk. It was agreed that names should be set up with first initial and surname, no dots/spaces and Cllr. Mr Jones to contact website provider to request the site go live asap proposed by Cllr. Mr Davison, seconded by Cllr. Mr Goodwin, 5 votes in favour.

b)
To consider renewal insurance quotes for a) 1 year, b) 3 year and c) 5 year, includes index linking and updated to include building Pavilion costs; following discussions, it was proposed by Cllr. Mr Jones, seconded by Cllr. Mr Davison, 5 votes in favour to accept the quote for the 5-year insurance policy deal at a cost of £3,357.61 per annum, index linked annually.  This was up by £74.50 on 2019 costs. 

c)
Requested and awaiting Annual service/maintenance contract costs for heating system Pavilion – No contact available to cover all call outs, charges are at £55 per hour plus travelling, quote submitted for Heating system and Gas boiler system annual service @ a cost of £425 plus VAT; it was proposed by Cllr. Mr Jones, seconded by Cllr. Mrs Davison to accept the quote and proceed as soon as possible with the annual servicing, 5 votes in favour

d)
Requested and awaiting Annual service/maintenance contract costs for CCTV system – no communication received. Cllr. Mr Davison will contact company to chase up the request and to report that 2 cameras are not working as they should be.
	SJ

DG

DG

Cllr. DG

	08


	Recreation Grounds

a)
Pavilion: Outside toilet lock replaced, tarmac resurfaced at the back of the Pavilion, outstanding trim to outside toilet replaced and switch has been fitted for the roller shutter to the inside of the front door. Gas bill fluctuations – system has been put into hibernating state resulting in reduced Gas bill for February. There are outstanding snagging issues, copy list has been circulated to all Councillors.
	

	09
	Transport, Highways, Drains and Street Lighting


Cllr. Mrs Slack advised of 2 potholes, one in St John's Lane and one on the corner of Steeping road/Townsend Lane side on the footpath which would cause a problem for anyone walking with a stick or with diminished sight could go down it. Clerk will report to County Councillor Mrs Timms
	DG

	10

	To Receive Details of Financial Matters

a) To Approve the monthly payments (list circulated to all Cllrs.)
It was proposed by Cllr. Mrs Slack, seconded by Cllr. Mr Goodwin to approve the monthly payments, 5 votes in favour.
b)
3rd Quarter Bank Reconciliation has been completed. Finance panel has received documentation and can confirm all is correct – for info.

DATE

CHQ NO.
ISSUED FOR


TOTAL

28.1.21
3450
Annual St Lighting Maintenance Fees
£465.00
29.1.21
3451
Local Councils Updates Annual Subs
£75.00

9.2.21
3452-3457
Exempt Info
9.2.21
3458
Telecoms

£75.00

9.2.21
3459
Petty Cash

£250.00
9.2.21
DD
British Gas DD Pavilion

£92.44
9.2.21
3460
Britannic Security Systems Ltd

£552.00
Income
Nil
	DG




	11
	To Receive Details of Planning Matters
New Planning Applications

1.
R20/0645 – Relocation of an existing dropped kerb


The Cottage, Coventry Road, Long Lawford, CV23 9BT


Observations due 13th February 2021



No observations
Approved Planning Applications
2.
R20/0933 – Erection of a pair of 2-bedroom semi-detached dwellings

Land adjacent to April Cottages, 2 Railway St, Long Lawford, CV23 9BA


Planning permission granted with conditions on parking
Refused Planning Applications

NONE RECEIVED

Other Planning


3.
RBC/21CM001 – Section 73 application for the variation of conditions 2,3,6,8,10,11,14 
and 16 of planning permission RBC/14CM029 for the installation of a frame mounted solar PV 
(panels) scheme, to allow implementation of the development in 3 phases and for an extension 
to the permitted time period until 31st March 2052 on land at Ling Hall Landfill, Coalpit Lane, 
Rugby, CV23 9HH

Ling Hall Quarry Landfill Site, Coalpit Lane, Lawford Heath, Rugby, CV23 9HH


Observations due 11th February 21


No observations

	

	12
	To Receive Information on minor matters and items for future Agenda
Cllr. Mr Steed requested information to be forwarded when appropriate on how to access emails together with new website information. Cllr. Mr Jones to send all information to all Councillors

Grateful resident acknowledged help from the Parish Council with a request for a grit bin 

It was suggested by Cllr. Mr Davison that the Caldecott Arms should be informed about requests made by Lawford Utd ref football pitch in King George park and any meetings held should include representatives from Caldecott Arms football club. All Councillors agreed and the Clerk was asked to inform the adult football club about King George V pitch discussions.
	SJ

DG

	13
	Confidential Items
Under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 – to resolve to exclude members of the public under Section (2) and (3A) (b) of the Act

No items
	

	14

	Date and Time of the Next Meeting
The next Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 9th March 2021 at 7.30pm at the Pavilion, King George V Park, Long Lawford (provided that public meetings are permissible at that time). Everyone was thanked by the Chairman for attending. The meeting was closed at 8.20pm
	


Signed:

…………………………………………………………….

Date: …………………………………………….

Mr S Jones
Chairman
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